@ Toba Pulp Lestari

Press Release | Siaran Pers

TPL Tapsel Sector Provides Material Support for Mosque Construction

As part of its commitment to supporting religious infrastructure development in South Tapanuli, Toba
Pulp Lestari (TPL) symbolically donated 550 sacks of cement for the construction of Al-Fatimah
Mosque, located in the Brimob Battalion-C Pelopor Complex, Marisi Village, East Angkola District,
South Tapanuli Regency. (Thursday, 04/07/2024)

The handover event began with speeches from TPL representatives, Heddy Panjaitan, Manager, and
Jhonny Sitohang, Community Development (CD) Officer for the South Tapanuli sector. In his speech,
Heddy Panjaitan stated, "TPL is committed to supporting development in our operational areas,
including in the religious sector. This support is a form of our concern for the surrounding community,
and we hope to contribute positively to the construction of Al-Fatimah Mosque."

Jhonny added, "As a company operating in South Tapanuli Regency, we understand the importance
of supporting public and religious facilities. We hope this cement donation will accelerate the mosque
construction process, so it can soon be used by the local community for worship."

A representative of Marisi Village residents, Candra Harahap, accompanied by Battalion Commander
C. Police Commissioner Buala Zega from Brimob Battalion-C Pelopor South Tapanuli, expressed deep
appreciation for the support provided by TPL. "We are very grateful for the support given by the
company. This contribution is very meaningful in expediting the mosque construction, which will later
serve as a place of worship for Brimob members and the surrounding community," he said.

For more information, contact:
Communication@tobapulp.com
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This cement donation is a tangible manifestation of TPL's commitment to supporting community
development in its operational areas. TPL continues to strive to build good relationships with the
community and contribute to various aspects of life, including infrastructure, education, and religion.

Through this support, it is hoped that the relationship between the company and the local community
will become stronger and more harmonious. Additionally, TPL hopes to inspire other companies to
contribute to regional development, fostering a positive synergy between the industrial sector and
society.

This event also serves as an opportunity to strengthen social ties and positive partnerships between
TPL and the people of South Tapanuli Regency. The handover ceremony concluded with a joint prayer
led by a local religious leader, expressing gratitude for the assistance received and hoping for the
smooth and timely completion of the mosque construction.

For more information, contact:
Communication@tobapulp.com



